Balsall Common (BC) Patient Participation Group (PPG). 

Minutes of Meeting Monday 13.10.2014. 

Present:

Dr Mandeep Bhandal (MSB)

Dr Aileen Carlile (AKC)

Joanne Hope (JEH)

David Taylor (DT)

David Felthouse(DF)

Naomi Cuthbert(NC)

Jill Smith (JS)
Apologises:

Norman Stephens (NS)

Gary Bishop (GB)

The meeting welcomes JS as a new member of the PPG group
1) New Members

The meeting discussed to representation of the practice population in the present membership of the group. It was agreed that the group needed representatives over  16  –  under  19 to contribute to the group meeting.  The meeting agreed that JEH would approach the headmistress (Miss Hughes-Williams) of the Heart of England school to enquire if any pupils within this age range and registered at the practice would be willing to join the PPG.
2) Informing patients of the PPG
The meeting agreed that JEH would set up an email address and mobile phone number for patients to contact the members of the PPG. The patients will also have the facility to write to the PPG at the practice address and these letters would be passed onto the PPG members. DF will write a article (to be agreed by the members)  for the practice newsletter/website and local magazines detailing the group, what it aims to achieve an how patients can contact the group. MSB, AKC and JEH expressed the importance of informing patients that contact with the PPG was not to raise specific complaints regarding the practice these should still go through JEH. 
3) Antibiotics
The meeting discussed how we could engage patients regarding the management of symptoms without the use of antibiotics. The meeting felt in addition to the article written by Dr Horsley the JAYEX TV in the Balsall Common waiting room could include information regarding this. JEH told the meeting that engineers were visiting the practice shortly to hopefully ,get the TV working again, antibiotic information can then be included in the information shown.
4) Future Projects
JEH asked the meeting what members would like to look at regarding the services at the Practice at the next meeting. It was agreed that the meeting would look at the present appointment system. JEH will furnish all members with details of the present system together with DNA (Do Not Attend) figures so that this can be discussed. JEH informed the meeting of the frustration of the DNA appointments giving an example of – that afternoon reception had rung a patient regarding a double (40 minute minor operation appointment) the following day to confirm the patient would be attending. On contact the patient replied they would not be attending, because of the proactive work at reception JEH was able to book 2 minor operations at short notice otherwise 40 minutes of minor operation time would have been wasted.   
5) Next Meeting

Tuesday 2nd December 2014 6.15pm. 

